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We looked forward to attending the DCDEP hearing last night and commenting personally. Unfortunately, that was not possible due  to the preventative measures taken to protect the public from coronavirus. Hopefully through the efforts of this panel, PG&E and others in the public, we will be successful in protecting the public and the environment from a radioactive catastrophe. Please accept our written comments and the hopes and concerns we try to identify.

Diablo Canyon and the Pt. Buchon area have long been a part of our lives. Dana was employed at  the power plant first in the Bio-Lab and later actually as a DCPP Tour Guide. She is very familiar with the entire property. In addition, we are an avid equestrian couple and owned Clark Valley Organic Farm and Horse Boarding in Los Osos. We led many of our Boarders on rides to the far reaches of Montana del Oro State Park. Dana currently serves as Treasurer of Coast Mounted Assistance; the group providing assistance to the park. We are also members of Central Coast Long Riders, enjoy long-distance endurance riding and directly support SLO Post and the acquisition and maintenance of equestrian trails.

We have for many years looked forward to the Cherry Canyon lands completing the Coast Trail from MDO to Avila Beach. The lands are beautiful and are largely an undisturbed natural wonder. The views are spectacular. It would be fantastic to have hiking and equestrian trails and primitive campsites, however, any use must be very limited to specific areas suitable for trails and light human activity.

We also believe Native Americans with long held claims to lands of Diablo Canyon have a right to have their lands be restored to them. However, the Tribal Claims and the desires of the community to have trail access must all work to conserve the natural beauty of the lands through conservation easements and other agreements. 

But, first of all, we must demand that all the lands under the ownership of PG&E, San Miguelito, Home Fed and others related to the Diablo Canyon lands, must be transferred to non-profit entities for the benefit of San Luis Obispo County residents and visitors and to an official Tribal entity. San Luis Obispo County has benefited immensely economically from the DCPP over the past 40 years, but will deal with the long-term effects of spent fuel storage for hundreds of years. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]We’ve come a long way over the past fifty years, or so, with first the planning of the nuclear power plant, the operation and now the de-commissioning. In the early 1970’s I worked at the San Luis Bay Inn, largely funded for the Marre family by PG&E. I still have photos of the huge steam vessels arriving on barges in the harbor. It wasn’t until I met my future wife, Dana, who escorted me on a public tour of the plant in 1999. It was reassuring to meet plant operators, dedicated to the safe operation of the plant; nothing jmore than a contained, controlled nuclear reaction. 

Now, it is our duty both as citizens and members of advisory panels to make the right decisions regarding the safe decommissioning of the plant and the equitable and sustainable enjoyment (not “use”) of the lands surrounding DCPP. PG&E will exit the property it surendipitly obtained from the Marre family (mostly as a result of its own bankruptcy) and responsibly transfer the ownership to the “community” as compensation for sitting on radioactivity for eternity.


Thank you.
	

